Pilgrimage by the Staff of Cheon-an Church

Dae Mo Nim February 22, 2014



On 1. 23 by the heavenly calendar (Solar: February 22), around 50 members of the Chung-nam District Cheon-an Church staff held their Starting Ceremony for 2014 at Chung Pyung Holy Ground. It was a time to unite their hearts as one wishing that heavenly fortune would be with them for this coming year. They sincerely prayed so that all achievements and fruition of activities would be connected to heaven.

Dae Mo Nim encouraged the staff, 'If you believe in the amazing miracles of Chung Pyung works and do your best then heaven will definitely be at your side' and took a commemorative photograph in front of the Jeongshim Won Prayer Hall. She asked the members to attend the Chanyang Session before they leave. So the members attended the evening Chanyang before they left and had a time to remove evil spirits and inherit heavenly fortune.